Brothers, Sheila

From: Faculty Trustee Election

Sent: Monday, April 22, 2019 12:55 PM

To: FACULTYTRUSTEEELECTION-L@Isv.uky.edu

Cc: Blonder, Lee; Frost, C; Ryan, Leland; Jones, Davy; Brown, Roger; Brion, Gail; Bray, Zachary; Mazur,
Joan; Wood, C; Grossman, Robert; Tagavi, Kaveh; Bird-Pollan, Jennifer; Brothers, Sheila

Subject: Lee X. Blonder Elected Faculty Trustee

University Faculty,

This email is to announce that voting in the Faculty Trustee election is now complete. There was a strong
voter turnout with 37.3% of eligible voters casting ballots. Of the 858 ballots cast, the number of first- and
second-choice votes cast for each candidate is shown below.

Number of % First Number of

First Choice Choice Second
Candidate Votes Votes Choice Votes
Lee X. Blonder 541 63.1 162
Chris Frost 134 15.6 301
Buck Ryan 183 21.3 149

(If image does not appear in your email client, click here).

According to the University Senate Rule 1.5.2.C:

“All of the first choice ballots will be counted, and any candidate who receives a majority of votes will be
elected.”

Lee X. Blonder received 63.1% of the first choice ballots (541 out of 858), and therefore Dr. Blonder is
declared the elected Faculty Trustee to fill the seat that is opening July 1, 2019 for a three year term that ends
June 30, 2022.

We extend our congratulations to Lee X. Blonder. To the other candidates, we express our appreciation for
their high quality University service as evidenced by their participation in this election process. And to you, the
University Faculty, we express our appreciation for your participation in this important act of share
governance.

Davy Jones, Chair, Senate Rules and Elections Committee
Roger Brown, Chair, SREC Elections Subcommittee

Cc: Senate Rules and Elections Committee; Senate Council Chair; Faculty Trustee Election Candidates

Election of faculty trustees is an important part of shared governance at UK. If you unsubscribe from emails from this listserv, you
will no longer receive notices about faculty trustee elections. If you unsubscribe by mistake, please email Sheila Brothers.



